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DATE: April 22, 2019 

TO: Honorable President & Members of the City Council 

FROM: Baltimore City Recreation & Parks 

POSITION: Support 

RE: City Council Bill 18-0295 

I am herein reporting on City Council Bill 18-0295 introduced by Councilman Leon Pinkett. 

FOR the purpose of designating Hanlon Park in its entirety, 3051 Liberty Heights Avenue 

(Block 3099, Lot 001), 3001 North Hilton Street (Block 3099, Lot 002), and 2731 North Longwood 

Street (Block 3099, Lot 004), as an historical landmark: exterior. 

Baltimore City Recreation & Parks has met with CHAP and is satisfied with the proposed landmark status. The 

designation does not interfere with any planned renovations, nor impedes with future improvements in the park, 

specifically to not impact or impede the Department of Public Works; and that CHAP’s review will exclude DPW/BCRP 

to dissemble and reassemble the existing Hanlon Park’s wooden pavilion within Hanlon Park (which shall be included 

either under DPW’s infrastructure improvements underway or to be installed under a separate BCRP capital improvement 

contract.) Please reference the CHAP Staff Report for additional specifics. 

Baltimore City Recreation & Parks supports City Council Bill 18-0295. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Jenny Morgan at jeonv,morgan(t4baltimorecity.gov, or by phone 

at 410-844-2593. 

Sincerely, 

-�c,L�---
Reginald Moore 

Executive Director 
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